CITY OF SAN ANTONIO
OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL
COUNCIL CONSIDERATION REQUEST

TO: Mayor and City Council

FROM: Councilman Manny Pelaez, District 8

COPIES TO:  Erik Walsh, City Manager; Debbie Racca-Sittre, City Clerk; Andy Segovia,
City Attorney; John Peterek, Assistant to the City Manager; Emily McGinn,
Assistant to City Council

SUBJECT: Inclusion Plaza CCR

DATE: December 9, 2021

Issue Proposed for Consideration

I ask for your support for the inclusion of the following item on the agenda of the earliest
available meeting of the Governance Committee:

The re-naming of the Plaza de Armas area in front of City Hall to Inclusion Plaza.

Brief Background

Historically, Main and Military Plaza have been the seat of government in San Antonio since
their formation by Spanish Settlers in 1722.

Over the three centuries of San Antonio’s rich history, this area has been a site for public rallies
and parades, the submission of community petitions, and — more recently — press conferences for

local government and organizations.

With the new renovations of City Hall that now include a fully accessible front entrance, it
would be impactful for us to appropriately name the plaza after the sprit in which these
improvements were undertaken — inclusion.

That is why I request that we rename the Plaza de Armas area in front of City Hall to Inclusion
Plaza.

Submitted for Council consideration by:
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